Koon, Nancy

From: Brandon Scucchi <bscucchi13@hotmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, March 22, 2022 10:54 AM

To: Water Draft Permit Comment

Cc: pmccarkansas@gmail.com

Subject: RE: Discharge Permit Number AR0053210, AFIN 60-05010

Dear Mr. Khan,

| ask that ADEQ deny the permit for the sewage treatment facility for Paradise Valley and | also request a public hearing
on this issue. Mill Bayou is a protected Water of the United States and a source of life-giving water for animals and
people within the Mill Bayou Watershed and therefore is not an appropriate use as a sewage pipe which will poison our
waters and threaten our health. This developer is documented to be a "bad actor" with ADEQ and should not be allowed
to install yet another failed sewage facility in Roland on Mill Bayou and not especially when the developer has other
options.

The developer of the proposed project is trying to destroy the area for a quick dollar. At a glance it is clear to everyone
that a housing project and water sewage plant doesn’t fit, belong or make sense to the area. In today’s world doing the
right thing is something that few are brave enough to do anymore but this is one of those cases where everyone has to
stand up and say this is wrong and to demand it be done right or not at all. The people out here welcome new
neighbors but with the leapfrog development that is being perused it will destroy the area. There are a lot of residents
and even locals from all over arkansas that come out here to enjoy the wildlife, bike riding, walks and many other
activities. Not to mention the area is thriving with healthy wildlife! It is quite, family focused and enjoyed by many! The
type of neighborhood the developer is proposing is a shame and the fact that they want to dump sewage in mills bayou
that floods and doesn’t flow well to stink up and destroy the natural beauty and wildlife is an absolute shame and for
what? A dollar! There are many ways to make money and doing it right is always the most rewarding. Please don’t
allow them to destroy what so many of us enjoy everyday! The traffic, crime, pollution, crowdedness, lack of road
infrastructure and water sewage run off is just to name a few very valid reasons to not allow this. Mr. Khan | ask you sir
to please stop this from destroying something great!

Sincerely,
Brandon Scucchi

22606 Roland Cutoff Rd
Roland, AR 72135



